VILLAGE OF ELM GROVE
13600 Juneau Boulevard
Elm Grove, WI 53122
SPECIAL BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Monday, August 12, 2019 * Parkview Room
Immediately following the 7:30 a.m. Administrative
and Personnel Meeting
AGENDA

1. Bring meeting to order and roll call
2. Review and act on Splash pad bids
Documents:
splashpad memo 081219.pdf
splashpad documents.pdf

3. Other Business
4. Adjourn

Any person who has a qualifying disability as defined by the Americans with Disabilities Act who
requires that the meeting or materials for the meeting has to be in an accessible location or format
must contact the Village Clerk, Mary S. Stredni, at 262 -782-6700 or 13600 Juneau Boulevard by 3:00 PM
Friday prior to the meeting so that any necessary arrangements can be made to accommodate your
request.
NOTICE: It is possible that members of, and possibly a quorum of, other governmental bodies of the
Village may be in attendance at the above stated meeting to gather information. No action will be
taken by any governmental body at the above stated meeting other than the governmental body
specifically referred to in the above notice.

13600 Juneau Boulevard Elm Grove, Wisconsin 53122-1679 Phone: 262 782-6700 Fax 262 782-8714

MEMO
TO: Village Board
FROM: David De Angelis
DATE: August 8, 2019
RE: Splash Pad Bids
Please find attached our third round of bidding results for the purpose of construction of a splash pad
and supporting documentation. We had two bidders, Mid-City Plumbing and Platt Construction. The
apparent low bid, which does not include equipment, was made by Mid-City with a total of $748, 500
beating out Platt at $774,679. The total with our current equipment bid is $1,027,924, which is
$456,522 over estimate.
In reviewing the bids there are a couple of obvious areas where costs were significantly higher than
estimate or between bidders. This is not that unusual as contractors tend to put profit and other
expenses in different lines. If the Village Board wished to move forward with the low bidder at this time
the additional moneys needed to cover the difference from donations is approximately $750,000.
After discussion with our engineer we do not feel there would be any benefit in trying to bid this again.
We at this time see only three options:
1. Proceed as bid and borrow the additional monies necessary
2. Hire a third party to manage the project and bid the components out separately ourselves. This
would save monies on contractor mark up and profit which at this time we have not
determined.
3. Start over with a different design and different provider of equipment.
As this was just opened on Wednesday morning we obviously don’t have any details for numbers two
and three but we could postpone action on the bids until the regular board meeting and do additional
research to provide those answers.
As we are meeting just after the Administrative and Personnel meeting if you have any immediate
questions please give me a call on my cell phone.

